Agenda 07-11-2024

Town of Pittsford Design Review & Historic Preservation Board
AGENDA
July 11, 2024
This agenda is subject to change.

Please take notice that the Town of Pittsford Design Review & Historic Preservation Board will
hold the following meeting on Thursday, July 11, 2024, in the Lower-Level Meeting Room of
Pittsford Town Hall, 11 S. Main Street, and beginning at 6:00PM local time.

HISTORIC PRESERVATION DISCUSSION

RESIDENTIAL APPLICATIONS: RENOVATIONS & ADDITIONS

3833 East Avenue
Applicant is requesting design review to add a man door next to the garage as well as
some window changes.

2735 Clover Street
Applicant is requesting design review for roof changes along the rear of the home.

RESIDENTIAL APPLICATIONS: NEW HOMES

2 Blackwood Circle
Applicant is requesting design review for the construction of a one-story single family
home. The home will have approximately 2425 square feet of livable area and is located
in the Wilshire Hill Subdivision.

56 Coventry Ridge
Applicant is requesting design review for the construction of a two story single family
home approximately 4566 square feet that is located in the Coventry Ridge Subdivision.

65 Coventry Ridge
Applicant is requesting design review for the construction of a two story single family
home approximately 3742 square feet that is located in the Coventry Ridge Subdivision.

3 Laguna Lane
Applicant is requesting design review for a 3,844 square-foot, two-story home in the
Young Subdivision.

COMMERCIAL APPLICATIONS: RENOVATIONS & ADDITIONS

751 Linden Avenue
Applicant is requesting design review for a 682 SF addition.

COMMERCIAL APPLICATIONS: SIGNAGE

3030 Monroe Avenue
Applicant is requesting design review for a 20 square-foot sign for Newbrough Piano.

The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, July 25, 2024, at 6PM.
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Town of Pittsford Design Review & Historic Preservation Board

MINUTES
June 27, 2024

Minutes of the Town of Pittsford Design Review and Historic Preservation Board meeting
held on Thursday, June 27, 2024, at 6:00PM local time. The meeting took place in the
Lower-Level Meeting Room of Pittsford Town Hall, 11 S. Main Street.

PRESENT: Dirk Schneider, Chairman; Dave Wigg, Vice Chairman; Paul Whitbeck
John Mitchell; Jim Vekasy; Bonnie Salem

ABSENT: Kathleen Cristman
ALSO PRESENT: Bill Zink, Building Inspector; Meghan Brooks, Building Department
Assistant; Robert Koegel, Town Attorney; Doug DeRue, Director of

Planning, Zoning, & Development

ATTENDANCE: There were 10 members of the public present.

The Design Review and Historic Preservation Board (DRHPB) Chairman Dirk Schneider called
the meeting to order at 6:00PM.

HISTORIC PRESERVATION DISCUSSION

DRHPB Chairman Dirk Schneider asked if there were any updates from inventoried
homeowners. DRHPB Member Bonnie Salem stated that while she is in touch with the
homeowner of 7 Landsdowne Lane, the application is on hold. The owners of the Thornell home
have declined to apply for designated status for now.

OVERSIZED/COMMERCIAL ACCESSORY STRUCTURES

50 West Bloomfield Road
Applicant is requesting design review for a 120-square-foot shed,

Karl Hammond of the Church of the Transfiguration introduced the application. Chairman
Schneider confirmed that the shed location will be behind the Church. Board Member Salem
asked what is currently there. Mr. Hammond stated that it is about 7 acres of undeveloped land.
There is a small garden back there. The shed will be for storage.

DRHPB Member Bonnie Salem motioned to approve the 120-square-foot shed as submitted.

This motion was seconded by DRHPB Member Paul Whitbeck. Following a unanimous voice
vote, the application was approved, hone opposed.
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94 Coventry Ridge
Applicant is requesting design review for a 220-square-foot pool house with porch.

Nate Esh of Keystone Custom Decks introduced the application. Mr. Esh stated that the
homeowners are looking to add a pool house to their pool and patio area, and the project has
received a variance from the Zoning Board of Appeals.

Chairman Schneider asked if the style is in keeping with the house. Mr. Esh confirmed that it is
very similar. DRHPB Vice Chairman Dave Wigg confirmed with Mr. Esh that the pad would have
the pool house and the porch would extend in front of it.

DRHPB Chairman Dirk Schneider motioned to approve the 220-square-foot pool house as
submitted. This motion was seconded by DRHPB Member John Mitchell. Following a
unanimous voice vote, the application was approved, none opposed.

9 Forestwood Lane
Applicant is requesting design review for a 200-square-foot pergola behind the home.

Vaidotas Jasinevicious, homeowner, introduced the application. Mr. Jasinevicious stated that
the building materials for the pergola come as a package. The posts are already there and he
only needs to add the brackets and headers. A fabric material will then stretch between them to
create the pergola and can be taken down during the winter.

Vice Chairman Wigg stated that this project looks better and stronger than the previously
proposed awning.

Building Inspector Bill Zink confirmed that the application has gone through the Zoning Board of
Appeals.

DRHPB Member Jim Vekasy motioned to approve the 200-square-foot pergola as submitted.

This motion was seconded by DRHPB Member Bonnie Salem. Following a unanimous voice
vote, the application was approved, none opposed.

RESIDENTIAL APPLICATIONS: RENOVATIONS & ADDITIONS

4 Cricket Hill Drive
Applicant is requesting design review for approximately 1,000 square feet of additions on the
rear and second floor of the home.

Paul Morabito of Morabito Architects introduced the application. Mr. Morabito gave a brief
overview of the project, including the creation of a family room and the addition of a second
story over the garage. Some of the second-story front windows will be replaced for better
egress. The cedar and color scheme will remain. He noted that they will also be adding a deck
from the sliding glass door on the back. The house will be completely reroofed.

Board Member Bonnie Salem asked about the siding. Mr. Morabito clarified that it is already
there, but that the side where the second-story addition will be joining to the existing structure
will be sided with the five-inch exposure rather than trying to find the nine-inch. Chairman
Schneider confirmed with Mr. Morabito that the corner boards will match existing and will not be
painted white.
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DRHPB Member John Mitchell motioned to approve the approximately 1,000 square feet of
additions on the rear and second floor of the home as submitted. This motion was seconded by
DRHPB Chairman Dirk Schneider. Following a unanimous voice vote, the application was
approved, none opposed.

75 Knollwood Drive
Applicant is requesting design review for a 96-square-foot front entrance replacement.

Jack Sigrist of Architectural Innovations introduced the application. Mr. Sigrist stated that the
current entrance has issues from water damage, and the hope is to rebuild it and make it sound
while matching the character of the home. He noted that while the home is not historic, it is a
Jim Johnson house, and they are trying to be respectful to the style.

Chairman Schneider confirmed which pieces of the design were coming forward and asked
what the columns would be made of. Mr. Sigrist stated that they are currently wood and will be
replaced with fiberglass. The columns will be fluted like the current ones.

After some discussion on the front material between the gables, Vice Chairman Wigg noted that
the Hardie line has some good options for stucco-like texture.

DRHPB Vice Chairman Dave Wigg motioned to approve the 96-square-foot front entrance
replacement as submitted. This motion was seconded by DRHPB Member John Mitchell.
Following a unanimous voice vote, the application was approved, none opposed.

17 East Park Road
Applicant is requesting design review for approximately 2,000 square feet of additions.

Chris Hennessey of CKH Architecture introduced the application. Ms. Hennessey stated that the
homeowners want to add a sizable addition to the home, including adding space to the garage,
living area, and bedroom.

Board Member Salem confirmed with Ms. Hennessey that while it is a four-car garage, it only
has two bays. DRHPB Member Jim Vekasy noted that while the garage comes forward, it does
not come in front of the home. Ms. Hennessey stated that one of the reasons for this is to allow
for mudroom space, as the current one has pipes that limit headroom. She added that, on the
back of the home, the posts will be removed, and a proper foundation will be added to support
the new addition.

Ms. Hennessey gave a thorough overview of what areas of the home will be expanded.
Chairman Schneider confirmed with her that the entire home will be resided. Chairman
Schneider asked about the styles. Ms. Hennessey said the various materials were to add visual
interest because the addition is so large. She noted that the homeowners wish to add a front
porch that will carry the stone element across the front, but that they will need a variance to be
able to do it.

DRHPB Member Paul Whitbeck confirmed that the stone will turn the corner on the right-side
elevation.

Chairman Schneider asked if anyone else on the Board has concerns about the window sizes.
Board Member Vekasy stated that they do look very small, especially on the back elevation.
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Chairman Schneider asked if the gable window in the front of the garage is cosmetic. Ms.
Hennessey confirmed that it is. The Board recommended that that window be reduced in size to
be more proportionate with the existing structure. Chairman Schneider asked if the shutters
would remain. Ms. Hennessey says she believes so. The Board agreed that another cosmetic
window could be added on the rear elevation of the garage to match the front one, but it is not a
dealbreaker. Board Member Salem said that there are a lot of windows on the rear and does not
feel that it would make a difference. On the left elevation, Chairman Schneider asked if there
could be shutters. Ms. Hennessey said that, besides the bottom one, not really.

There was discussion about the potential front porch. The Board decided to remove the stone
water table element from this application and stated it could be added back with the application
for the front porch.

DRHPB Chairman Dirk Schneider motioned to approve the approximately 2,000 square feet of
additions as submitted, with the following conditions:
1) that the window in the garage gable match those on the second story of the main
structure in size
2) that there be no stone water table on the proposed addition
This motion was seconded by DRHPB Member John Mitchell. Following a unanimous voice
vote, the application was approved, hone opposed.

246 Long Meadow Circle
Applicant is requesting design review for an approximately 1,200-square-foot, two-story,
attached garage on the side of the home.

Paul Morabito of Morabito Architects introduced the application. Mr. Morabito stated that this is
a garage addition with a breezeway that connects to the house. It is a lateral addition because it
is within the flood zone. All materials will match existing. The upstairs of the garage will have an
unfinished storage area. He stated that he brought the height of the garage down so that it does
not look like it is competing with the house, and the breezeway is characteristic of the
farmhouse look.

Chairman Schneider asked how far back the dormers are. Mr. Morabito stated that the dormers
are ten feet back and centered on the elevation.

Board Member Salem stated that she appreciates that he did his research but is concerned
about this changing the character of the neighborhood, which prominently features detached
garages. She brought up 162 Long Meadow Circle, which had a garage addition with
breezeway but was set back significantly from the primary structure.

The Board discussed moving the garage approximately 10 feet back to connect to the porch
labeled near the powder room. There was discussion about whether that small distance would
make a difference. Chairman Schneider stated that he thinks it could be a bit better. DRHPB
Member Jim Vekasy concurred. Board Member Salem stated she feels like each change in the
neighborhood is not a step in the right direction. Mr. Morabito noted that by moving the garage
back, the homeowners lose the only window in the kitchen.

Vice Chairman Wigg pointed out that the corner board line is missing on the front elevation and
that makes the addition look like it is on the same plane even though it is set about 24 feet back.
He noted that if it were his house, he would want the garage closer and less drive going into the
back yard. Board Member Salem stated that this is a special neighborhood and has certain
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character to it, and the addition of such a prominent attached garage lessened it regardless of
the drive.

There was extensive discussion by the Board on how to make the garage more subservient, as
well as options for attached versus detached garages. Mr. Morabito stated that he could shift
everything back by about four feet but that having the 25-foot breezeway would be ridiculous.

DRHPB Chairman Dirk Schneider motioned to approve the approximately 1,200-square-foot,
two-story, attached garage as submitted, with the addendum that the submitted plan is a
specific solution to this building’s existing floor plan. This motion was seconded by DRHPB
Member John Mitchell. The Board voted as follows:

Paul Whitbeck Nay
Jim Vekasy Aye
John Mitchell Aye
Bonnie Salem Nay
Kathleen Cristman Absent
Dave Wigg Aye
Dirk Schneider Aye

The motion passed.

CERTIFICATES OF APPROPRIATENESS

55 Mitchell Road

Applicant is requesting a Certificate of Appropriateness, pursuant to Town Code Section 185-
196, for the addition of a fence and other landscaping elements to a Designated Historic
Landmark. This property is zoned Residential Neighborhood (RN).

Chairman Schneider opened the public hearing.

Zachary Steele of Steele Landscape Architecture introduced the application. Mr. Steele stated
that they are rehabilitating the landscaping in the front of the property, including the existing
fence. The existing driveway has a radius that makes it challenging or impossible for bigger
vehicles to pass others on the drive. They will not be changing the entrances, but will be moving
the hedges and such to improve visibility, flattening the curve of the circle slightly, and adding a
two-car parking area so that the circle can remain open.

Mr. Steele stated that the fence that goes from the edge of the driveway to the northeast end of
the property fence is in bad shape. The type of wood it is currently made of is not readily
available anymore And is not sustainable for long-term repair. They are proposing to capture the
same style but use lumber that is square and slightly larger instead of the original half-rounds,
as well as remove the bottom rail because it is so close to the ground. They will be taking a few
redbud trees down that are growing into the fence but will supplement with new redbuds after
construction. The new fence will then be continued in the front of the house but will be jogged
back to the property line so that it will be out of the right of way as the Town requires.

Board Member Vekasy asked if the existing hedgerow would be along the new fence. Mr. Steele

said that the existing hedge will be removed and it will be replaced with a traditional European
beech hedge.
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At Chairman Schneider’s request, Mr. Steele expanded upon the details of the fence, noting that
it will be cedar. They have not yet figured out the connection details yet and are open to
suggestions. Chairman Schneider asked if the fence will be painted. Mr. Steele stated that the
homeowners would like to paint the fence white, but are willing to compromise by painting only
the new section in front of the home and leaving the rehabilitated section natural. Chairman
Schneider stated that he likes the roughness of it not being painted.

Mr. Steele gave a detailed description of the landscaping, including information about the lights
that currently float in the middle of the right of way. They are proposing to move them to either

side of each driveway apron. He noted that the feasibility of moving the lights is in the air at the
moment. Potentially, they want to do pier-top lights instead, on granite veneer posts. Chairman
Schneider confirmed that there is bluestone on the property.

Building Department Assistant Meghan Brooks noted that, should the Board want to see any of
the fencing remain 4 feet high, the application will need to go to the Zoning Board of Appeals
before any approval can be made. This preliminary meeting is to receive feedback on whether
the Board feels that it is appropriate.

Chairman Schneider asked how much of an increase in total asphalt and driveway there would
be. Mr. Steele stated that it is only about 700 square feet more than the current amount. Board
Member Vekasy noted that he likes that cars won’t always be parked in front of the building.
Chairman Schneider agreed. Mr. Steele stated that they are also focused on screening that
parking area, and that they chose the columnar hornbeams in order not to hide the house as
well.

Board Member Salem stated that to her, it is a no brainer that the current fence should be
rehabilitated but wants to discuss the new one further. Board Member Vekasy stated that if the
fence had originally been there, the white would make sense, and likes the stone piers even
though it is not common on the street. Chairman Schneider noted that they could use painted
wood piers and that they do not need to be stone. A white rectangular pier could tie the design
together. The Board liked the paint in the front of the house, especially if it is bookended by the
piers, and agreed that all of the fence should be painted.

There was clarification on the fence location and where precisely it jogs back behind the right of
way.

The Board agreed that the four-foot fence along the entire front property line is appropriate to
the home and would like to see it as a part of the application, pending approval from the Zoning
Board of Appeals.

Mr. Steele clarified what they would like to see upon returning to the Board, including white-
painted post options, and detailing on the fence post caps.

Chairman Schneider stated that the hearing will remain open for the application to go to the
Zoning Board of Appeals.
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810 Allens Creek Road

Applicant is requesting a Certificate of Appropriateness, pursuant to Town Code Section 185-
196, for fence modifications to a Designated Historic Landmark. This property is zoned
Residential Neighborhood (RN).

Chairman Schneider opened the public hearing.

Andy Crossed, homeowner, introduced the application. Mr. Crossed stated that they moved into
the home this year and are seeking to get a Certificate of Appropriateness for modifications to
the original Certificate of Appropriateness granted in 2021. He summarized the various
inconsistencies between the 2021 approval and what was installed, including the fence style,
length, location, and color, and how they are intending to fix them. They are proposing to add a
third section and move it forward to align with the front of the home to provide additional
screening. The fence would then be even to the side of the porte-cochere. The top will be
switched back to the original picket style. Mr. Crossed stated that they would like to keep the
gate, and by moving the fence forward feels that the fence and gate will tie together nicely.
Bluestone steppingstones will go from the gate to the driveway to tie it to the rest of the design.
Lastly, they would like to keep the fence black but do understand that the original resolution said
white. He provided a rudimentary photoshop to the Board showing both the black and white
options and noted that he feels that the black blends in better while the white stands out.

Chairman Schneider stated that his firm is working on a project for Mr. Crossed’s company but
that he has no investment in it and does not need to recuse himself.

Chairman Schneider asked how Mr. Crossed is planning to fix the fence top. Mr. Crossed said
that he is not entirely sure what the dimensions are, but the intent is to use the two sections that
are there, replace the top lattice with the pickets, and add the third panel. It would be the same
height as the current fence, no higher than 6 feet.

Board Member Salem stated that she feels that the steppingstones tie the gate in nicely.
DRHPB Member Mitchell concurred, and stated he is okay with it being all black.

Chairman Schneider asked if, while the current proposal puts the fence in line with the house,
would it be possible to move it to be aligned with the gate. Mr. Crossed stated that it would
making the ability to use the driveway very challenging.

At this juncture, Chairman Schneider asked if anyone from the public wished to speak. No one
came forward. Chairman Schneider closed the public hearing.

The Board, upon reading the resolution, approved for the applicant a Certificate of
Appropriateness. The resolution was moved by DRHPB Chairman Dirk Schneider, seconded by
DRHPB Member Bonnie Salem, and voted upon by the Board, as follows:

Paul Whitbeck voted Aye
Jim Vekasy voted Aye
John Mitchell voted Aye
Dave Wigg voted Aye
Bonnie Salem voted Aye
Kathleen Cristman voted Absent
Dirk Schneider voted Aye
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The full adopted resolution is attached to the end of these minutes.

PLANNING BOARD COMMENTARY

Pittsford Oaks
The Planning Board is requesting DRHPB commentary on the Pittsford Oaks project.

Board Member Salem stated that she feels their original comments made to Town Board are
still relevant.

Chairman Schneider stated that, looking at the topographic site plan at the wall behind the
historic home, he is concerned about the numbers on the elevation. He noted that there were
previous comments about breaking up the ridgeline so the massing would not appear so huge
and is disappointed not to see more movement in the ridgeline on this set of plans. He added
that, maybe being down low, one would see more of the gables and not the monotony of the
continuous ridge, but does not know how he feels about the sixty-some feet of elevation
towering over the historic home.

Doug DeRue noted that they will be requesting a wintertime rendering with no leaves in the
DRC report.

Board Member Salem pointed out that, once you get closer, you can see the details of anything
on the bottom. There was some discussion about the parging detail.

Chairman Schneider suggested making the porches attach visually to the ground and the siding
of the gable pieces come down to break up the darker base color. Vice Chairman Wigg asked
Applicant Anthony Danieli what the siding is. Mr. Danieli responded that it will not be Hardie, but
not a cheap vinyl either.

Board Member Vekasy pointed out that the previous project for Cloverwood tapered down and
this design does not. Overall, the Board agreed that it wants to see more height variation on the
whole building, but most particularly the east and west elevations. Board Member Salem
suggested that the applicant look to Kilbourn Place for an appropriate model of a market-rate
apartment project in Pittsford.

There was further discussion on specific elements of the design, including the comment that it
would be interesting to see a model wherein the roofline was made to look like multiple houses
connected rather than a straight ridgeline.

Director of Planning, Zoning, and Development Doug DeRue requested that the Board send any
comments for the Planning Board to staff by Sunday night for inclusion in the report.

05/23/2024 MEETING MINUTES REVIEW

The minutes of May 23, 2024, were approved following a motion by DRHPB Chairman Dirk
Schneider. This motion was seconded by DRHPB Vice Chairman Dave Wigg. Following a
unanimous voice vote, the minutes were approved, none opposed.
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Design Review and Historic Preservation Board Chairman Dirk Schneider closed the meeting at
9:37PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Meghan Brooks
Building Department Assistant
Secretary to the Design Review & Historic Preservation Board

OFFICIAL MINUTES ARE ON FILE IN THE OFFICE OF THE BUILDING
DEPARTMENT
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Town of Pittsford Design Review & Historic Preservation Board
CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

RESOLUTION
RE: 810 Allens Creek Road

Tax Parcel: 138.13-1-40
Applicant: Andrew Crossed
Zoned: Residential Neighborhood (RN)
File: CA24-000003

WHEREAS, the above property was previously designated as a Historic Landmark on
January 18, 1996; and

WHEREAS, on September 9, 2021, this Board approved a Certificate of
Appropriateness applied for by the previous owner and applicant, Stahl Properties, for the
construction of an addition and other exterior modifications to the property; and

WHEREAS, said applicant did not complete the work in accordance with the approved
plans; and

WHEREAS, the applicant herein, Andrew Crossed, as contract vendee of the above
described property, has heretofore submitted an application for a Certificate of Appropriateness
in order to rectify the discrepancies from the original resolution and perform certain work on the
property, including the reduction of pavement, the relocation and extension of the fence, the
addition of a gate, and the painting of the fence and gate black, demonstrated in plans
submitted to the Town on June 4, 2024, in accordance with the provisions of Town Code
Section 185-198(A); and

WHEREAS, a hearing was held on June 27, 2024, for the purpose of allowing the
presentation of testimony and/or evidence by the owner or any other interested party, in
accordance with Town Code Section 185-198(C); and

WHEREAS, this matter is a Type Il Action, in accordance with the provisions of Title 6
NYCRR Section 617.5(c)(1), (2), (8), and (12), of the SEQRA Regulations, requiring no further
environmental review by this Board;

NOW, THEREFORE, upon consideration by the Design Review and Historic
Preservation Board of the aforesaid application, and upon the completion of the aforesaid
hearing, and the Board having given this matter due deliberation and consideration; it is

RESOLVED, that the Design Review and Historic Preservation Board makes the
following findings and decision:

FINDINGS OF FACT

The within application has been reviewed by the Board, taking into consideration the
factors required by Town Code Section 185-197(C).
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As to the appropriateness of the general design, scale, and character of the proposed
work to the property, as well as with surrounding properties, the Board finds that:

The proposed change to the previously approved fencing location and length on the northeast
side of the property (9/9/2021) is appropriate and will not have a negative impact on the historic
character of the property. The line of fencing was originally proposed and approved for the
purpose of screening the new carriage house addition from the street, and this proposal seeks
to fulfill the same purpose after the fence was installed discordantly with the 9/9/2021 approval.
The Board also finds that matching the style of the fence top to what was formerly presented
and approved is appropriate.

The wooden gate with the brick masonry piers on the southwest side of the house deviates from
the originally approved Certificate of Appropriateness but is of a scale and character appropriate
to the property. The addition of bluestone pavers from the driveway to the gate grounds the
design and is likewise appropriate.

The reduction of the current amount of asphalt to the east side of the driveway, along with the
removal of the sweep of pavement that was approved on 9/9/2021, is appropriate.

As to the texture, materials, and colors proposed to be used and the compatibility of
such features to the property, as well as with surrounding properties, the Board finds
that:

Wood remains the most appropriate material for the fence and gate, which is what is currently
installed. The 9/9/2021 approval specified that the fence should be wooden, painted white, and
in a certain style; however, the Board finds that the newly proposed black color is acceptable.
The gate, though not part of the 9/9/2021 approval, is an appropriate addition to the historic
building composition, providing that the gate doors are made of wood.

The Board finds that the reduction of asphalt on the driveway will only improve the property, as
the current quantity is not compatible with the historic nature of the home.

As to the visual compatibility of the proposed work with the property, as well as with
surrounding properties, the Board finds that:

Moving the fence forward to be in line with the front plane of the historic home is visually
compatible with the home and consistent with the 9/9/2021 approval. The original proposal was
carefully reviewed by the Board, and took into consideration the use of a screening fence to
preserve the integrity of the existing historic home and minimize the impact of the proposed
additions, the porte-cochere, and the carriage house. The current proposal will do the same.

As to the potential impact of the work on important historic, architectural, or other
features of the property, the Board finds that:

The proposal to move the fence forward, lengthen it, change its style to the one originally
approved on 9/9/2021, and paint it black has no negative impact on the property. These
modifications are still in keeping with the 9/9/2021 resolution, which was made after careful
consideration over several meetings, and preserve the intent to minimize the view of the
addition.
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DECISION

Based upon the above Findings of Fact, the Board hereby concludes that the following work
completed by the applicant is compatible with the historic character of the home and, as such, is
appropriate. Accordingly, the Design Review & Historic Preservation Board hereby grants to the
applicant a Certificate of Appropriateness.

The Board, in granting the Certificate of Appropriateness, hereby imposes the following
conditions:
1. The garden gate on the southwest side of the property shall be made of wood and its
piers constructed of brick matching the historic home in color and style.
2. The wooden fence on the northeast side of the property shall align with the front plane of
the historic home.
3. The asphalt shall be cut straight to the post of the new fence location, consistent with the
site plan provided in the application.
4. The detailing on the upper part of the fence will match the 9/9/2021 approved style.
5. The wooden fence and wooden gates shall be painted black
6. All work is to be completed by June 27, 2025.

The within Resolution was moved by Design Review & Historic Preservation Board Chairman
Dirk Schneider, seconded by DRHPB Member Bonnie Salem, and voted upon by the Board as
follows:

Paul Whitbeck voted Aye
Jim Vekasy voted Aye
John Mitchell voted Aye
Dave Wigg voted Aye
Bonnie Salem voted Aye
Kathleen Cristman voted Absent
Dirk Schneider voted Aye

The Design Review & Historic Preservation Board adopted the above resolution on June 27,
2024.

Respectfully submitted,

Meghan Brooks
Building Department Assistant
Secretary to the Design Review & Historic Preservation Board

Design Review & Historic Preservation Board Page 3 of 3
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Department of Public Works

11 South Main Street Permit #
Pittsford, New York 14534 B24-000082

Phone: 585-248-6